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	Overall Market Benefit
	None.

	Overall Market Impact
	Unknown.

	Consumer Impact
	None.


Calpine urges stakeholders to consider and adopt the edits to this NPRR proposed by NRG on December 16, 2009.

Publishing the hourly State Estimator output file will lead to unintended commercial consequences.  Nodal Protocols at 6.5.7.1.13 (4) (a) attempt to protect from disclosure the current status of a Resource, however, (b) calls for publishing transmission flows into and out of the bus at the Resource’s point of interconnection.  By comparing transmission line flows through a generation only switching station not only the status of the Resource can be determined but also the unit’s output.  This is a violation of PUCT Subst. R. §25.505(f) (3) (B) (iii).
Other points we ask stakeholders to consider are:
1) ERCOT staff has informed stakeholders that no other LMP market in the nation publishes the State Estimator hourly snapshot.
2) ERCOT does not currently publish the Zonal market’s State Estimator output file to the market at large.
3) With hourly Resource statuses published to the market at large an entity losing a unit to a forced outage will likely encounter counterparty offers for replacement energy at very high prices not reflecting the true marginal conditions in the market.
4) The point was made at the most recent NATF meeting that unit statuses and output levels are currently used by the market and provided by subscriber services.  Accepting that premise, what is the compelling reason for ERCOT to place itself in the role of those subscription service providers when the amount of market reports that ERCOT can produce is already constrained.
5) Market transparency is important but market participant transparency, particularly where Resources are concerned, can provide an avenue for tacit collusion.  Transparency of individual market participant behaviors should be left to those tasked with the market monitoring function.

6) Lastly, one other prevailing position at NATF asserts that this State Estimator reporting requirement has been in the Nodacols from the beginning of the market’s design being committed to paper and ultimately approved by the PUCT and therefore should not be opened up and changed.  That premise accepted, how do we explain the comprehensive changes we have made to the DAM and its default provisions, the Verifiable Cost provisions, or any of the other 201 NPRRs already posted?  Or for that matter, how do we justify opening this part of the Protocols up just to remove the oversight on the PUN issue?
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


Calpine agrees with and supports the edits proposed by NRG in its comments filed on December 16, 2009.
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